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1 August, 2014

To Whom It May Concern

At the beginning of 2014, the Board of Management of Mount Sinai College made a decision to enter into a master-planning
process with the aim of further securing the College’s future development. The Board was determined to develop a robust
process that would demonstrate integrity and ultimately satisfy communal leaders, the school community and Randwick
Council.

To satisfy this aim, the Board sourced the services of Andrew Graham from EPM Proje'cts. Given the challenges the College has
confronted previously in relation to building projects and council submissions, there was an urgent need to work with and be
guided by someone who had extensive knowledge of, and experience in, dealing with schools and their various stakeholders.

To date, Andrew has been instrumental and integral in developing a well-defined, comprehensive and wéll—sequenced process
that has involved the Board and staff of the College. Through this process, we have been able to select the most appropriate
architect and develop a well-articulated framework and pathway for our future. Andrew’s extensive knowledge in dealing with
complex regulations and understanding of council demands and expectations has guided our College with distinction and

certainty.

Andrew and his team at EPM have been very responsive to our needs — they have been proactive in managing our progress and
expectations. We have been provided with feedback at all stages ensuring that we are always “on task” and that we have not
been diverted from the main objective of our master-planning project. Andrew has facilitated the engagement of appropriate
consultancy services as and when required during the project whilst providing the College with up to date financial reporting;
thereby ensuring that there have been no cost overruns and that at all times we have been aware of the cost implications of all,
that we are undertaking.

We have both been involved in many building projects over time. From our perspective, working with Andrew and EPM has
been a rewarding experience and has demonstrated to us how important it is to find a person of Andrew’s caliber professionally
and personally. The Board of Management has also been impressed with and guided by Andrew’s expertise. He has led very
successful structured workshops which have engaged all Board members and allowed for input from stakeholders.

Please do not hesitate to contact us if we can provide any further information.
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